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Brothers from the Department of the Southwest attending the 137th National Encampment in Framingham, 

Mass—August 2018 
(L-R) Brothers David Jackson, Christopher Beisner, Kenneth Hooker  

and Department Commander Robert McCord 
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All five Allied Orders were present in Tucson  

during the September 29, 2018, 

General R. H. G. Minty Camp No. 2 Headstone Placement Ceremony 

 for Union Civil War Veteran Corporal Howard E. Banes  
 

Corporal Howard E. Banes—Headstone Ceremony 
By Randy McNally PCC General R. H. G. Minty Camp No. 2 

 

All the Camps and Allied Orders in the Department of the Southwest, along with members of the 1st New Mexico 
Company b reenactors, were represented in General R.  H. G. Minty Camp #2’s headstone ceremony for Corporal 
Howard E. Banes of the 3rd Colorado Cavalry.   
 

               Howard E. Banes enlisted August 18 at Nevada, Colorado 
Territory.  He was mustered in Company L, 3rd Colorado Cavalry 
(100 days, 1864), at Camp Evans, Denver City, Colorado Territory.  
At his muster-in Howard stated that he was age 21 years and that he 
was born at Muskingum County, Ohio.  He was described as 5 feet 
11 ½ inches, with Hazel eyes, Sandy hair and Light complexion.  
Company L was commanded by Captain John Freeman Phillips.  
Corporal Banes was mustered-out at Denver December 31, 1864. 
Corporal Banes passed away February 4, 1931 and from then until 
TODAY his grave has been unmarked.  

   Funds were raised for installation, the headstone ordered, and on 
September 29th at 9:00 AM in Tucson, AZ, Corporal Banes was 
remembered for his service during the Civil War. A burial flag will 
be sent to a descendant of Corporal Banes living in Vermont. 
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(Department Commander’s message—continued) 

Thanks to all of you. Keep doing what you are 
doing, it’s great. Remember the department is not an 
abstraction or a couple of officers, the  
department is you, the membership making the 
department look good in your activities.  

_______ 
 

 

Department of the Southwest 

Graves Registration Officer Report 

 

        Arizona                New Mexico 
                Served  Buried       Surved   Buried 
10/8/18       5         733          390         806 
3/26/16      16     568          307         698 
                  ===     ===        ====        ===  
Change   -11 +165         +83        +108                
 
Number of known members of the Department of 
Arizona, Grand Army of the Republic: 748.  Number 
of known burial sites of members of the Department of 
Arizona: 435 
 
Number of known members of Carlton Post No. 3 (39), 
Santa Fe, Department of New Mexico: 60.  Number of 
known burial sites of members of Carlton Post No. 3 
(39): 35 
 
Brothers are encouraged to verify that the record of 
their ancestor’s service is correctly recorded in the 
Sons of Union Veterans National Graves Registration 
Database by clicking the “Search Grave Records” 
button at www.suvcwdb.org.  Additions, corrections or 
deletions to any record in this database can be reported 
to dgrosouthwest@suvcwdb.org. 
 
David Jackson, Department Graves Registration 
Officer 

_______ 
 

Department website hacked 
Department Signals Officer Jeff Burgess recently 

advised that our website was hacked and thanks to his 
expertise in this field it is now a more secure website. 

Believe it or not, after using scanning applications 
to identify and delete malicious files it appeared that 
they originated in . . . Russia!  

Anyway, thanks to Brother Jeff for all of the time, 
and talent that went into making our site secure. 

_____ 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

 

Annual Dues Season is upon us! 

Brothers, it is that time of the year so please 
submit your 2019 annual dues to your respective 
Camp’s secretary/treasurer. The dues form is 
attached to this newsletter—dues are the same for 
all of the camps.  

Please don’t wait for an individual notice to be 
sent to you. 

  

 

 

Pearl Harbor Remembrance Day  
All five Allied Orders will be present at the 

upcoming December 7, 2018, Pearl Harbor 
Remembrance Day ceremony held at Wesley Bolin 
Plaza in Phoenix. 

Department of the Southwest Commander Bob 
McCord and DUVCW National President Sarah Myers 
will present wreaths along with members of the 
Margaret Warner Wood AZ Tent No. 1(DUVCW), 
Picacho Peak Auxiliary No. 1. , Ladies of the Grand 
Army of the Republic, and Susie King Taylor 
Woman’s Relief Corps No. 4 

Please plan on attending this annual event. 
_______ 

 

Arizona Sisters elected to national offices 
During their 2018 Annual Encampments the 

following Arizona Sisters were elected as follows:  
 DUVCW: Sister Verna Maleski was elected to the 

office of National Patriotic Instructor and Sister 
Barbara Metzger as Chairwoman for the Long Range 
Planning Committee and as a member of the National 
Membership Committee; 

Woman’s Relief Corps: Sister Verna Maleski 
elected to the office of National Inspector General. 

Hats off to Sisters Verna and Barbara! 

_______ 
 

General U. S. Grant 

By David Swanson 
We all know the greatest general of the Civil War 

was Ulysses S. Grant, but which Civil War general had 
the initials H. U. G.? The answer is found later in the 
newsletter. 
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PiPiPiPicacho Peak Camp No. 1 (Phoenix)cacho Peak Camp No. 1 (Phoenix)cacho Peak Camp No. 1 (Phoenix)cacho Peak Camp No. 1 (Phoenix)    
Chartered on May 11, 1996, as the first Camp-at-

Large in Arizona, it meets during the months of 

February, May, August, and November at the Deer 

Valley Airport Restaurant, 702 W. Deer Valley Rd, 

Phoenix. Contact: Commander Jim Heller (623) 975-

4300; jmh7116@aol.com or Secretary/Treasurer Jerry 

Bloom (602) 955-3091; jerrybloom@q.com 

Past Camp Commanders: 
Larry Fuller 1995-2003  

David A. Swanson 2003-2006 
Robert Hannon 2006-2008  
John R. Conrad 2008-2010 

David A. Swanson 2010-2013   
John R. Conrad 2013-2015 

Gerald N. Bloom 2015-2016 
Jim Heller 2016-2017 

 

 

August 18, 2018 Camp meeting: 

The August 18, 2018, joint Camp meeting with the 
Margaret Warner Wood Detached Tent No. 1 and the 
Picacho Peak Auxiliary No. 1 was opened at noon by 
Camp Commander Jim Heller and Tent President 
Ginger Trokey. There were approximately 35 in 
attendance.  

Commander Heller welcomed everybody and 
introduced guests and Camp/Department officers.  

Officer reports: Treasurer Jerry Bloom indicated 
that our Camp in good financial condition and that in a 
few months we will be starting the dues collection 
process for 2019. He urged those in attendance to send 
in their dues when the notice arrives and not wait until 
the last minute.  

By-law revisions: Brother David Swanson talked 
about the proposed by-law revisions which had 
previously been sent out via email. Extra copies were 
also available at the meeting. After briefly outlining the 
proposed revisions and there being no discussion or 
objections, the camp voted unanimously for their 
passage.  

Officer elections: Commander Heller reminded the 
Brothers that we will elect and install officers for 2019 
at the November Camp meeting and that we still had 
some vacancies. Several Brothers volunteered for 
offices.  

 
 
 

 

DUVCW: Margaret Warner 
Wood Tent President Ginger Trokey took the podium 
and announced that one of their sisters is having her 
100th birthday and she sent a birthday card around for 
all present to sign. She also covered the following:  

During the recent DUVCW Annual Encampment, 
Sister Verna Mileski was elected as the National 
Patriotic Instructor for the Order and that Sister 
Barbara Metzger was nominated as the National 
Chairwoman for the Long Range Planning Committee 
and as a member of the National Membership 
Committee. 
She also noted that the Women’s Relief Corps also 
elected Verna Mileski as its National Inspector 
General!  

President Trokey also spoke about being at the Civil 
War Memorial in Waterloo, NY and about the North 
and South Cenotaph which celebrates the binding of 
the states separated during the Civil War. It also 
memorializes all who lost their lives in the conflict. It 
contains stones sent from all 36 states that were in 
existence at the end of the Civil War. She brought back 
an Indiana limestone shard from the cenotaph and 
presented it to Commander Heller as a gift from her 
and the Daughters.  

 

 
Margaret Warner Wood Tent President Ginger Trokey 
presenting an Indiana Limestone shard to Commander 
Jim Heller 

 
Speaker: Brother David Swanson gave an 

interesting talk about the pre-territorial days of Arizona 
starting with the Gadsden Purchase and covering its 
various names, boundaries and political activities up to 
the point of actual territorial status on February 24, 
1863. 

 

 

 

t 
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Patriotic Instructor Allen Nash gave a very nice 
impromptu talk about various anti American 
movements in our country and how the power of 
prayer overcomes all obstacles in keeping our nation 
great.  

The meeting was duly closed by Commander Heller 
and President Trokey.    

 

Upcoming Events 

Our next Camp meeting will take place on 
November 3, 2018, at noon at the Deer Valley Airport 
Restaurant. This is a very important meeting since 
we will elect and install Camp officers for 2018-19. 

Our program speaker will be Brother Jeff Burgess 
who will talk about the history of Confederate 
Monuments in Arizona.  

Please make every effort to attend the meeting! 
 
  

2018 Camp Meeting Dates 

The Camp will meet on the following dates. 
November 3rd 
All meetings will take place at noon, at the Deer 

Valley Airport Restaurant, 702 W. Deer Valley, Road,   
Please mark your calendars!  

    
�   �   ��   �   ��   �   ��   �   �    

    

General R. H. G. Minty Camp No. 2General R. H. G. Minty Camp No. 2General R. H. G. Minty Camp No. 2General R. H. G. Minty Camp No. 2    
(Tucson)(Tucson)(Tucson)(Tucson)    

Chartered on July 15, 2015, as the second Camp-

at-Large in Arizona, it meets during the months of 

January, April, July, and October at the Kettle  

Restaurant, 748 W. Starr Pass Blvd, Tucson. Contact: 

Commander Bob Haley: 520-912-3019; 

chiefhaley@gmail.com   

Past Camp Commanders: 

Robert McCord 2015-2016 
Randy McNally 2016-2017 

 
 

October 20, 2018, Camp Meeting Information   

  
The Camp met at The Kettle Restaurant in Tucson 

with 13 in attendance, including two past Department 
commander as well as two new members and 3 
spouses. 

Commander Haley opened the camp and minutes 
from July’s meeting were read and approved. 
Brother John Lyons gave a report on the headstone 
ceremony held 29 September at Evergreen Cemetery. 
This event was reported on by local news KOLD 
Channel 13 with a very nice report on the local news 
that day.  

 
 
 
Brother John Lyons also showed a certificate of 

appreciation from the Sons that will be presented by  
Commander Haley and Jr. Vice Commander to KOLD 
News 13 for their coverage of the ceremony on behalf 
of the Camp. 

Two new members were brought into Minty Camp, 
Louis S. Caldera and Nicholas P. Farmer both of 
Tucson. 

The following Camp Officers were elected to serve 
for the 2019 Campaign Season: 
Camp Commander – Robert H. Haley 
Sr. Vice Commander – Robert B. Irwin 
Jr. Vice Commander – John Lyons 
Council Member 1 – Robert D. McCord 
Council Member 2 – John R. Conrad 
Council Member 3 – David R. Jackson 
Camp Secretary – Randy D. McNally 
Camp Treasurer – Randy D. McNally 
Camp Chaplin – Nicholas P. Farmer 

Due to a mix-up in scheduling, our program was 
very brief and in the main part of the restaurant. 
Commander Haley recognized the 100th anniversary of 
the end of World War I, gave an interesting talk about 
“honored” mascots and animals of World War I and a 
cat of World War II. 

New business: Sr. Vice Commander told of the 
local Civil War Round Table meeting the 2nd Friday of 
the month and he would be speaking concerning the 
“Border Wars”. (Contact Brother Irwin for more 
information.)  

Brother David Jackson’s research shows 84 Civil 
War Veterans buried at Evergreen Cemetery here in 
Tucson. It was moved that we look into raising 
approximately $130.00 to cover the cost of purchasing 
Civil War U.S. flags to mark these graves for 
Memorial Day 2019. A letter will be sent out to the 
brothers of the Camp. 

The Camp Meeting was closed by Commander 
Haley with the reminder that the next meeting will be 
19 January, 2019, 1:00 PM at The Kettle Restaurant, 
22nd and I10 Tucson. 

Upcoming Events 
 

Camp meeting: 

The next meeting will take place on January 19, 
2019, at the Kettle Restaurant, 748 Starr Pass Blvd, 
Tucson. Officers for 2019-2020 will be installed. 
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(L-R) Front: New Brothers Nicholas Farmer and Louis 
Caldera (L-R) Rear: Randy McNally PCC S/T and 
Commander Bob Haley 

 

2019 Camp Meeting Dates 
Camp meetings for 2019 will continue to be held 

during the months of January, April, July, and October 
with specific dates to be announced. All meetings will 
take place at 1:00 p.m. at the Kettle Restaurant, 748 W. 
Starr Pass Blvd, Tucson. 

 We will install officers for 2019-2020 so please 

attend this very important meeting!  
 

�   �   � 
 
 

General U. S. Grant Camp No 3. General U. S. Grant Camp No 3. General U. S. Grant Camp No 3. General U. S. Grant Camp No 3. 
(Flagstaff)(Flagstaff)(Flagstaff)(Flagstaff)    

Chartered on September 11, 2015, as the third (and 

final) Camp-at-Large in Arizona, it meets during the 

months of January, April, July, and October at the 

Sizzler Restaurant, 3540 E. Historic Route 66, 

Flagstaff. Contact Commander Mark Haynes (928) 

755-3714; haynes9@frontiernet.net or 

Secretary/Treasurer Jerry Bloom: 602-955-3091; 

jerrybloom@q.com. 

Past Camp Commanders: 

David A. Swanson 2015-2016 
Mark J. Haynes 2016-2017 

 
 

October 13, 2018, Camp Meeting Information 

The October 13, 2018, quarterly meeting of the 
General U. S. Grant Camp No. 3 was opened at 1:00 
p.m. by Commander Mark Haynes with 12 members 
and guests present. 

Commander Haynes welcomed all.  
 
 

 
 
 
Prospective Brother Charles Haussman was 

introduced. 
Officer reports: Camp Secretary Bloom gave his 

report and the Camp is in good financial shape. Dues 
collection will be in full swing and he encouraged 
Brothers to get their dues in as soon as possible. 

Officer elections for 2019-20 took place with the 
following being elected: 

Camp Commander: Dale Enlow 
Senior Vice Commander Bill Smith 
Junior Vice Commander: Mark Haynes 
Secretary/Treasurer: Jerry Bloom 
Camp Council: Bob Archibald, David Jackson, and  
David Swanson. 
Book donations: Brother Bob Archibald donated 

several books to the Camp, one of which is titled: 
“Civil War Quiz and Fact Book.” The Camp will 
become a little wiser in the future about this topic! 

Thanks Bob! 
Union Civil War burial in the Hackberry, AZ 

cemetery: Brother Enlow brought up the fact that 
Corporal Richard Gordon, a Union Civil War soldier, 
is buried in the Hackberry Cemetery in Hackberry, AZ 
and does not have a GAR marker. Discussion followed 
and we will investigate the possibility that he was in 
the GAR and his eligibility for a marker.    

Speaker: Brother David Swanson gave a 
presentation about the end of World War I (the 100th 
anniversary is next month) and its relationship to the 
current Veterans Day. After dodging a few tomatoes 
and cabbages things settled down and it appears that 
the speech was well received. 

 
Camp meeting dates for 2019: Dates were 

discussed and agreed up as follows: 
 
 

Camp meeting dates for 2019 

The following are the 2019 Camp meeting dates:  
January 5, April 6, July 20, and October 5, 2019. 
Please mark your calendars 
All meetings will continue to take place at the 

Sizzler Restaurant, 3540 E. Historic Route 66 in 
Flagstaff. 

The speaker for the January 2019 will be 
announced. Officer installations will be held so please 
make a point to attend this important meeting! 
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Picacho Peak Auxiliary No. 1 Picacho Peak Auxiliary No. 1 Picacho Peak Auxiliary No. 1 Picacho Peak Auxiliary No. 1 
(Phoenix)(Phoenix)(Phoenix)(Phoenix)    

Chartered on August 23, 2014, is the first (and 

only) Auxiliary chartered in Arizona, it meets during 

the months of February, May, August, and November 

at the Deer Valley Airport Restaurant, 702 W. Deer 

Valley Rd, Phoenix Meetings are at the Deer Valley 

Restaurant Contact: President Verna Maleski at 

vgriff2047@gmail.com  
 

_______ 
 

Pearl Harbor Remembrance Ceremony 

Just a reminder to everyone that we’re hoping for a 
big turnout at the Pearl Harbor Remembrance 
Ceremony at Wesley Bolin Plaza on December 7th. The 
National DUVCW President, Sarah Meyer, will be  
making a special trip from Georgia to participate in the 
ceremony on behalf of the National Organization. 

The following day a luncheon will be held in her 
honor at the Orange Tree Golf Resort.  All Brothers are 
welcome to join us in making her trip memorable. 

 I’m also happy to share with you that our very own 
Susan Burke has graciously agreed to give her amusing 
and informative program on “Hookers’ Hooker’s. You 
don’t want to miss it. 
 
Verna Maleski, President Picacho Peak Auxiliary #1 

 
 

Auxiliary now has a Facebook page—check it out! 

ASUVCW Picacho Peak Auxiliary #1 

 
 

 

Upcoming Events  

 
Next Meeting  

Our next meeting will take place on November 3, 

2018, and will begin promptly at 10:30 a.m. 
Location: Deer Valley Airport Restaurant, 702 W. 
Deer Valley Road, Phoenix. 

 

All Sisters of the Auxiliary are strongly 

encouraged to attend this and all of our meetings. 

Please mark your calendar! 
______________ 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

General News and Information 

 
 

Fraternal relations and the importance of the 

Auxiliary  
The following article was submitted by Sister Verna 

Maleski, National DUVCW Patriotic Instructor 
Commander-in Chief Stephens made these remarks 

about the importance of fraternal relations and the 
importance of the Auxiliary. One-hundred years later 
his words still apply.  

Arizona can boast that we are the only state that has 
all 5 Allied Orders working together.  
 
FROM THE 35th ENCAMPMENT Sons of Veterans 

of the USA 
Kansas City, MO August 30-31, 1916 

 
There has been and existed during the past year as 
usual the very pleasant fraternal relations among the 
allied patriotic organizations and this has been very 
noticeable at the various state Encampments That is as 
it should be and may this spirit continue to increase. 
On several occasions the very pleasant fraternal 
relations among the allied patriotic organizations and 
this has been very noticeable at the various state 
Encampments. That is as it should be and may this 
spirit continue to increase. On several occasions during 
the past year the national heads of these organizations 
were on the same platform at Division Encampments. 
A very pleasant friendship was formed which will be 
lasting through years to come.  
SONS OF VETERANS AUXILIARY  
This organization is continuing the good work begun 
by it in 1886 and has been of great assistance not only 
in the organization of Camps but in their maintenance 
after they have been established. Too much cannot be 
said for the untiring energy of the members of the Sons 
of Veterans Auxiliary in the different Divisions where 
they have been keeping the interest in Sons of Veterans 
Affairs. Their work at all times is the gratitude of the 
Sons of Veterans. To the National President, Mrs. 
Meis, I am under obligations for many courtesies 
during the past year. Every Camp would be benefited 
by having an Auxiliary attached to it. This is a fact that 
is self-evident and needs no argument. 

_______ 
 

What famous Civil War General had the 

initials  H. U. G.? 

By David Swanson 

Hiram Ulysses Grant was born on April 22, 1832. 
During his childhood his preference for a first name 
was Ulysses because of the taunting of other boys 
because of the H. U. G. initials.  

 
 
 
Now fast forward to West Point. Jesse Grant, his 

father, decided that his son should attend West Point 
(without consulting him) and wrote his request to Ohio 
senator Thomas Morris. Morris thought it was fine but 
Jesse had to write to his congressman Thomas Hammer 
who had to nominate him.  

As Ron Chernow wrote in his book Grant “In his 
haste he listed the applicant as Ulysses S. Grant. The 
confusion came about either because Hammer 
confused Ulysses with his younger brother Simpson or 
because he assumed Ulysses was his first name and he 
had taken Hanna’s (his mothers) maiden name for his 
middle name. (Grant himself blamed Senator Morris 
for the long-lived error). The mistaken name which 
persisted at West Point and beyond, was the bane of 
the young man’s life . . . Grant, years later, wrote to his 
wife and said ‘You know, I have an ‘S’ in my name 
and I don’t know what it stands for.’ 
“Upon arrival at West Point, Grant registered under the 
name Ulysses Hiram Grant [to get away from the H. U. 
G. initials] but since he was nominated under Ulysses 
S. Grant fate had intervened and . . . . four years later 
he had capitulated to the tyranny of the clerical error 
and adopted Ulysses S. Grant as his new moniker for 
life” 

Grant was not happy about his father’s actions and 
later wrote: “My appointment was an accident, and my 
father had to use his authority to make me go.”  

So, we all owe Jesse Grant a debt of gratitude 

because without his son being sent to West Point 

who knows how the War of the Rebellion would 

have turned out! 

_______ 

 
Civil War pictures now and then 

Brother George Lipphardt of the General R. H. G. 
Minty Camp sent in the following link from the 
Guardian Newspaper which contains “then and now” 
pictures of the Civil War. 
 
https://www.theguardian.com/artanddesign/ng-
interactive/2015/jun/22/american-civil-war-
photography-interactive 
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Past Department CommandersPast Department CommandersPast Department CommandersPast Department Commanders     
John R. Conrad 2016-2017 
David A. Swanson 2017-2018 
    
    

 

 

 

  

Commander: 
Robert D. McCord  
 (520) 982-5057 
rdmcii@aol.com 

 

 

Senior Vice-Commander: 
Gerald N. Bloom. PCC 
 (602) 955-3091 
 jerrybloom@q.com 
Junior Vice Commander: 

David R. Palmateer 
 (928) 978-0066 
palmateer@npgcable.com 

Secretary/Treasurer 

Dale E. Enlow  
(928) 715-5109 
dale_enlow@hotmail.com  

Department Council 

Allen Nash:  
(623) 566-1784 
Nashal13@cox.net 
John Lyons:  
(520) 395-2593 
lyonsj5267@yahoo.com 
Tim Prater 
(928) 533-1478 
timprater86323@gmail.com 

Chaplain: 

Mark J. Haynes 
 (928) 755-3714 
haynes9@frontiernet.net 
Patriotic Instructor 

Allen Nash:  
(623) 566-1784 
Nashal13@cox.net 

ROTC Coordinator: 

Robert E. Archibald Jr. 
 (623) 561-8261 
Barch2@mindspring.com 

 
 
Graves Registration Officer: 

David Jackson  
(818) 219 -6443 
Drj1847@gmail.com 

Historian:  

Dale E. Enlow  
(928) 715-5109 
dale_enlow@hotmail.com  

GAR Records Officer 

David A. Swanson, PDC 
(480) 599-9143 
swanson1854@yahoo.com 
Civil War Memorials Officer 

John Conrad. PDC  
(602) 750-0938 
Jrconrad55@gmail.com 

Eagle Scout Coordinator: 

Dennis W. Lamb 
 (602) 319-1831 
dennislamb@msn.com 
Counselor: 

John Conrad, PDC  
(602) 750-0938 
Jrconrad55@gmail.com 
Signals Officer: 

Jeffrey D. Burgess 
 (602) 819-0795 
jeffreydavidburgess@gmail.com 

Color Bearer: 

David T. Vessels  
(602) 369-8165 
dtkv@cox.net 
Guard: 

Christopher Beisner 
(623) 692-8488 
cmbeisner@gmail.com 

Guide: 

James M. Heller  
(623) 975-4300 
Jmh7116@aol.com 
_______________________ 
 Newsletter Editor/Publisher 

 David A. Swanson (480) 599-9143 
swanson1854@yahoo.com 
 
 
 
 
 

 



 

2019 ANNUAL DUES 

 

ANNUAL DUES ARE NOW DUE! 

  
Please use this form to submit your 2019 dues. (Please don’t wait for an individual notice to be sent to 

you.) Mail your dues to your respective Camp Secretary/Treasurer (mailing information below). 

Camp dues are the same in all Camps. If you are a Dual Member you must submit your dues to each 

Camp that you belong to as indicated below.  

 
Name__________________________________________ 

 
Regular Member dues: 
If you are a member in only one Camp, dues are $44.00. (Includes national dues $23, Department dues 
$8.00, and Camp dues $13.)     

Dues enclosed $_________ 
Regular Dual Member 

If you are a Regular Member in two or more Camps, dues are $44.00 to your primary Camp and $36.00 to 
each of the other Camps that you belong to.  (Department dues of $8.00 are only applicable for your primary 
Camp). 

 
Dues enclosed $_________ 

 

Life Member dues: 
If you are a Life Member in only one Camp, dues are $21. (Life Members are exempt from national dues and 
only pay Department and Camp dues). 
If you are a Life Member and a Dual Member in two or Camps, dues are $21.00 (Department & Camp dues) 
to your primary Camp and $13.00 to each additional Camp that you belong to. (You pay no National or 
Department dues to Camps other than the primary.) 

Dues enclosed $________ 
 

Junior Member 

Junior members are $18 ($10 Camp dues and $8.00 Department dues) 
Dues enclosed $________ 

 
Please make your check payable to your respective Camp/s and mail as indicated: 
 
Picacho Peak Camp No. 1:  
Jerry Bloom S/T 
4323 N. 28th Way 
Phoenix, AZ 85016    
 
General R. H. G. Minty Camp No. 2 
Randy D. McNally, S/T 
3541 S. Desert Cache Rd 
Tucson, AZ 85735 
 
General U. S. Grant Camp No. 3 
Jerry Bloom S/T 
4323 N. 28th Way 
Phoenix, AZ 85016 


